Lightening Protocol
Due to the set up of some of our diamonds not having shelter close by and one of our diamonds being located in a valley where weather approaching is not easily seen, our association health and safety director will be monitoring a lightening detection app (Weather Bug) to determine game suspension due to severe weather.  Games will be suspended when lightening is within 15 kilometers and will stay suspended for 30 minutes after last flash of lightening.

Steps
1. Health and Safety rep will monitor lightening detection app and notify all Site volunteers for umpires to suspend game.
2. Upon suspension all participants will seek shelter.  The following shelter is available at each diamond location:

Idlewyld: Park pavilion or personal vehicle
Rotary North and South: Park pavilion or personal vehicle
Springbrook: Personal vehicle
Alton: Picnic shelter or personal vehicle
*Please note that space is extremely limited in park pavilions and picnic shelter

3. Umpires will start 30-minute timer and monitor lightening to determine safety to resume games.  In conjunction with our health and safety director, our umpires will determine safety to resume game play. 
